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Ms. Lisa Haldane

City of Yuma

Department of Development Servnces
3 West Third Street- Main Street Plaza
Yuma, AZ 85364

Dear Ms. Haldane:

The U. S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) has reviewed the August 1997
groundwater monitoring report prepared by Fluor Daniel GT! for the Cocopah Maintenance
Facility located in Somerton, AZ on land of the Cocopah Tribe.

The information submitted has assisted the EPA in assessing the status of this site,
where one underground storage tank (UST) was removed in April 1992. Our records indicate
there are no other USTs in or out of service at this site.

This former leaking UST site does not appear to currently pose a threat to human
health and the environment. EPA is not requiring further action at this time with respect to
the Cocopah site.

If new USTs are installed at the site, Tank Notification Form #7530-1 must be
completed and sent to this office within 30 days after start-up of the new UST system.

Please call Walt Guggenheimer at (415) 744-2094 if you have questions or need
more information.

Sincerely,

Lester Kaufman, Chlefi

Underground Storage Tanks Program Office

Enclosure

cc: Joe Kenny, EPA Circuit Rider
Allan Anspach, Bureau of indian Affairs
Hall Wayne, Indian Health Service
Sherry Cordova, Cocopah Tribe
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